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24.02.2023 

 

Dear Parents and Carers 

 

Timetable  

Next week is WEEK B on your lesson timetables 

 

Attendance Reminder  

Please ensure you email attendance@toynbee.hants.sch.uk or send a message via school comms on 

the first and any subsequent days of absence for your child.  

Thank you. 

 

Vacancies  

PE Cover Supervisor 

Cover Supervisor 

Learning Support Assistant  

Teacher of Geography  

Examinations Invigilator  

Design and Technology Technician  

Assistant Head of Maths 
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Year 10  

  

It’s been lovely to welcome year 10 back into school this week and see them working hard after their 

break. I have heard lots of lovely reports from staff who went on the Spanish and LA Trips, it sounds 

like everyone had a fantastic time.  

  

This week’s Tutor Time House Activity was arranged by Albert V, Arran C, Olivia S and Scarlett P. 

They did a great job of arranging a Dodgeball contest at the results were as follows.  

 

4th - Clarendon - 6 points  

3rd - Solent -12 points  

2nd - Drummond - 24 points  

1st - Spitfire - 29 points  

 

Well done to all who took part!  
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On Monday 27th year 10 have their House Football Tournament afterschool. I hope to see lots of the 

year group there watching the Houses compete!  

  

A huge well done to all those who were awarded in assembly this morning.   

We had Elissia VJ, Abi B, Alfie R, Charlie L, William W, James S, Archie B, Ben C, Katherine C, Jess S, 

Kiki S and Mia H winning Golden tickets.  Top Achievement Points prize went to Solange B with 72 

AP’s and top Proud Point prize went to Joyce C with an amazing 120 PP’s! 10DL won the top Proud 

Points prize with 474 and 10DG won the top Achievement Point prize with 666. As a year group 

year 10 have got 2772 Proud Points and 4587 Achievement points which is pretty impressive!  

Alec B won the 100% attendance draw and 10FP won the prize for top attendance as a tutor group 

with 93.66%. Well done everyone!   

  

Finally, just a quick reminder to all those who would like to attend the end of Year Celebration trip 

to Thorpe Park - please can you make a payment and complete the consent forms before the 

deadline on 3rd March.  

  

Have a lovely weekend  

Ms L Gentle  

Year 10 Guidance Manager  

 

 

Model UN 

Model UN restarts on Monday 27th February! We have had, so far, two highly successful and enjoyable 

terms of debate, negotiation, politics and discussion in the context of the most pressing international 

issues (and, because of us, solutions as well!).  

After some time of being assigned countries randomly, Model UN members will have the opportunity 

in our first session to pick a country that they want to represent at Model UN, whether that be as an 

individual or as a group with other students. There will be many countries spanning the entire world 

to pick from, including major Model UN players like the USA and China, as well as smaller countries 

like Fiji and the Gambia.  

 

 

 

Anyone from Year 7-11 can join, and members both old and new are welcome! 
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I look forward to seeing you all there - remember it's Mondays fortnightly 3-4 in MediaStudies1 (Mr 

Davis' room). 

 

Best wishes, 

Mr Pople 

 

LA Trip 

 

On the 9th February, Toynbee’s Media Studies department took 42 pupils and 5 staff to the bright 

lights of Los Angeles! The pupils engaged in several media-based activities, including studies of sound 

production at Sony Studios, special effects production at Warner Bros. studios, and stunts and 

pyrotechnics at Universal Studios, as well as tours of working TV and movie sets on the backlots and 

sound stages. Of course, they also had some time sampling the film-based rides of the Universal Studios 

Theme Park such as Jurassic World, The Mummy, The Simpsons, Harry Potter and Transformers.  

Pupils also participated in a film-making workshop at the New York Film Academy of LA in which they 

acted out a short script, planned (with a clapper board!), directed, filmed and made storytelling decisions 

with a Hollywood professional…the footage was sent to their post-production department and will 

eventually find its way to Media Studies lessons in the very near future.  

The Hollywood Walk of Fame was visited too, with pupils able to find their favourite movie, TV and 

music stars immortalised in stone beneath their feet, as well as sampling classic American fayre at 

institutions such as Bubba Gump Shrimp and the Hard Rock Café.  

The students were an absolute credit to both the school and themselves; no fewer than four of the 

places we visited complimented their behaviour and manners, and they were also praised by the Virgin 

cabin crew on their return trip too! It was a phenomenal experience (for the staff, too!) and I’m sure 

they’ll have made memories which last a lifetime. Thank you to everyone who helped make the trip 

happen!  

Mr Davis, Mr Law, Miss Philp, Mrs Woodall and Miss West! 
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All external clubs are not DBS checked by Toynbee School. 
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World Book Day  

At Toynbee we are officially celebrating World Book Day on 3rd March 2023. Please see a copy of 

the voucher for one of the £1 books attached to this newsletter. This can be redeemed for a free 

copy of one of the following books:  

Boot It by A. M Dassau 

Being an Ally by Shakirah Bourne & Dana Alison Levy 

Kay's Brilliant Brains by Adam Kay 

The Strangeworlds Travel Agency: Adventure in the Floating Mountains by L.D Lapinski 

A Dragon Realm Adventure by Katie & Kevin Tsang 

The Boy With Wings by Lenny Henry. 

The full list of retailers is available at www.worldbookday.com (includes Tesco and WH Smith) 

If you need a printed voucher, please ask your child to come and see Mrs Nicholls in the LRC, 

otherwise vouchers can be scanned digitally. 

Vouchers can also be used for £1 off any book priced at £2.99 or above, vouchers are valid until 26th 

March 2023. 

Thanks 

Sam 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:admin@toynbee.hants.sch.uk


Toynbee 

 

Bodycoats Road, Chandlers Ford, Eastleigh, Hampshire SO53 2PL 

Tel: 023 80269026    E-mail: admin@toynbee.hants.sch.uk 

Headteacher: Matthew Longden B.Sc.(Hons), NPQH 

 

mailto:admin@toynbee.hants.sch.uk


Toynbee 

 

Bodycoats Road, Chandlers Ford, Eastleigh, Hampshire SO53 2PL 

Tel: 023 80269026    E-mail: admin@toynbee.hants.sch.uk 

Headteacher: Matthew Longden B.Sc.(Hons), NPQH 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:admin@toynbee.hants.sch.uk

